VP CSE Report
It's only been two months since my election to this position but they have been a busy two months! Early in September I attended a "new VP orientation session" hosted at UNDE HQ where I was introduced to the staff and learned more about the responsibilities of my new position. I can't wait to start using my financial codes!

On 23 September I attended the PSAC NCR Regional Committee Meeting chaired by PSAC RVP Greg McGillis. Reports were submitted by most committee chairs but I was disappointed to learn the Separate Employer Committee did not submit a report despite significant work performed in the organizing of a Separate Employers Conference. This is something I'll be dealing with in the near future.

On 25 September, a celebratory lunch was hosted by the Executive of local 70654 (CSE) to say "Thank You" to Monty Montgomery for his years of service to the Union. Monty will continue in his role as a Union Steward until his retirement, expected to be in two years’ time.

29 September was a particularly special day at CSE when a 'plant-gate' was held to raise awareness for the upcoming PHOENIX rally. Just under 1200 flyers were handed out in a three- hour period, not to mention the countless questions that were answered for the membership.

October started equally exciting when, on 3 October, I was part of a meeting with MP Alupa Clarke to discuss support for his private members bill. This bill will fulfill the requirements of a resolution put forward by the CSE region and adopted at our recent triennial convention to 'standardize' the retirement age of former military members who joined the public service after 2013.

A brief bargaining session was held on 11 October. Unfortunately, CSE Management had not yet received a mandate from Treasury Board so no meaningful discussions could be had.

Most recently, on 12 October, a 'grass-roots' rally was held outside the Prime Minister’s Office. While this was eventually organized by our sister-union CEIU, the initial drive was made by UNDE member Stephanie Torrealba of 70654. A bus-load of CSE members attended this rally, including a number of our Compensation Advisors who were extremely proud of the support they received.

Respectfully Submitted,

-Eugene

Eugene Stone

UNDE VP-CSE

